
TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: JANUARY 14,2008 
THROUGH: FINANCE COMMITTEE 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: APPROPRIATION OF FUNDS IN AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED 
$50,000 TO SUPPORT THE EFFORTS OF THE YOUTH 
DEVELOPMENT AND VIOLENCE PREVENTION COMMITTEE 

RECOMMENDATION I 

It is recommended that the City Council: 1) approve in concept the Youth Development 
and Violence Prevention Committee's Plan of Action with scope of works items A 
through D; 2) authorize a journal voucher appropriating funds, from the unappropriated 
General Fund balance to the non-departmental portion of the Fiscal Year 2008 
operating budget, in an amount equal to the contributions of other Youth Development 
and Violence Prevention Committee member agencies, not to exceed a total City 
contribution of $50,000, to fund the hiring of a consultant to support the efforts of the 
Committee; and, 3) direct staff to include a detailed scope of services with deliverables 
in the agreement with the Western Justice Center. 

BACKGROUND 

In response to a recent increase in youth violence the City Council, on September 17, 
2007 created the Youth Development and Violence Prevention Committee. The 
Committee brings together representatives from local, county and state government, 
educational institutions and the faith-based community for the purpose of developing a 
comprehensive, coordinated, and sustainable community-wide strategy and policies to 
reduce violence in Pasadena and Altadena, to support children and families, and to 
ensure the opportunity for all youth to develop to their fullest potential. 

The Committee has held a number of meetings focusing on the issue, and has outlined 
a plan of action to promote youth development and reduce violence. The plan includes 
four phases: Assessment of Best Practices, Community Engagement and Deliberation, 
Bridging Gaps and Methods for Developing Effective Programs, Practices and Policy, 
and Development and Evaluation of Implementation Strategy. 
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Given that the Committee lacks full-time staff resources, developing the elements of the 
action plan is best accomplished through the engagement of a qualified consulting firm. 
And, the Committee has determined that the Western Justice Center is best qualified to 
provide these services. It is estimated that the total cost of such services will not 
exceed $100,000 and that this cost should be shared amongst the governmental and 
educational entities participating in the effort. The City Council has previously indicated 
a willingness to match, on a dollar for dollar basis, the contributions provided by other 
agencies, not to exceed a total City contribution of $50,000. 

Pending approval of the recommended action, staff will engage the services of the 
Western Justice Center through the City's normal procurement process. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

Sufficient funds are available in the General Fund unappropriated fund balance. 

Respctfully submitted, 

Bernard K. Melekian 
City Manager 

Steve Mermell 
Assistant City Manager 

Attachment: Report from Committee for Master Plan Consultant Selection and Management 










